The Tylers

Dear Friends,

Reaching the World Through Brazil

"His service is our hightest liberty — the libery from self."

- Andrew Murray -

Sending Church:

Temple Baptist Church Pastor Clarence Sexton PO Box 328 Powell, TN 37849 www.templebaptistchurch.com (865) 938-8182

Contact Info:

PO Box 328 Powell, TN 37849 jeremy@ braziltotheuttermost.com (865) 277-6809 Skype Address: tylers2brazil

Field Address:

Rua João de Santa Maria, 117 Vila Brasilina 04158-070 São Paulo - SP BRASIL

Websites:

www.conhecendodeus.com.br www.BraziltotheUttermost.com

Following Paul's Missionary Pattern (Acts 14:21-23)

- 1. Evangelizing the Lost
- 2. Establishing Churches
- 3. Edifying the Believers
- 4. Entrusting Them to the Lord

One of the most exciting days for us in the past month was the day I baptized our two oldest boys. God has blessed us with three wonderful

boys. We constantly pray for the Lord to lead and guide them. The Lord has graciously answered these prayers when both Josiah and Jonathan asked if they could be baptized. We did not pressure them because we did

asked if they could be baptized. We did not pressure them because we did not want to create in them a false security of their salvation. However, they both were able to give me clear indication that they had trusted the Lord as Savior. I must agree with the apostle John that there is no greater joy than to know that my children are walking in truth.

Porto Velho

April 2011

For nearly a year now we have been praying about specific plans in our move to the Northwest part of Brazil. Though the Lord has not given us a specific answer on every part of the trip, He has given us peace about moving forward. Even though it still seems very far away, we have set a goal to try and move up north around February of next year.

Porto Velho is 2,988 kilometers (1,856 miles) from where we presently live in São Paulo. The culture and level of living is vastly different, so it will be very similar to an international move for us. Though we are past the largest struggle, with learning the language, we are now stepping out into a completely different territory.

Before we make this move in the beginning part of next year, we would like to take a trip to the United States for about 3-4 months. We would like to be out of our house here in São Paulo by September, fly to the US by the middle of the month, and spend the rest of the year updating our supporting churches on what God has done in Brazil over the past few years that we have been here. We intend to return to Brazil around New Years. This would give us about 5-6 weeks of preparation before moving all our belongings to the northwest of the country.

Please help us pray that the Lord would work out all the details and supply all the needed resources for these trips. The Lord has provided for us every step of the way, and we are confident that this is His will *and* His timing.

We have greatly enjoyed our time here in São Paulo. It has not been without struggles and difficulties, however, the Lord has proven Himself to us time and time again. We have met hundreds of Brazilian believers all over Brazil and around the world. By maintaining contact with these we are creating a network of believers that we can encourage, fellowship with, and work along side in establishing churches, training believers, and equipping Brazilians to reach the world with the Gospel.

Recently we began working along side BEAMS by hosting a few pages on our website in order to help them distribute Portuguese Bibles. We have not only helped distribute Bibles here in Brazil, but also to other countries around the world where Brazilians or Portuguese speaking people have gathered.

Please continue to pray as we press on for the cause of Christ here in Brazil.

Sincerely,

Jeremy Tyler